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In FY2023 the state collected $29,183,971! in revenue for the State 911 Telephone Tax. This
was an increase of approximately $746,259 over FY2022. We continue to observe slight
increases in the revenue for wireless, VOIP and prepaid wireless. There continues to be declines
in the revenue for wireline as more people move away from traditional wireline services. These
trends are expected to continue for the foreseeable future.

Expense Distribution

The 23-25 Biennium budget authorization for 911 is $54.306 Million. Per RCW 38.52.545 and
WAC 118-66-050, the State 911 Coordination Office expends 911 funds based on the following
priorities to the counties:

1. To assure that 911 dialing is operational statewide. The State 911 Coordination Office
pays all network and database costs on behalf of those counties which have enacted the
maximum local tax allowed under RCW 82.14B.030(1). Service providers bill the State
911 Coordination Office directly for these costs.

2. To assist counties as necessary to assure that they can achieve a basic service level for
911 operations. The State 911 Coordination Office, with advice from the 911 Advisory
Committee, has established funding eligibility criteria for Public Safety Answering Point
(PSAP) telephone system and basic service costs. These are the first two priority items
included in eligible county contracts. To be eligible for state assistance, a county must
have spent all its local 911 excise tax revenue on eligible items.

3. To assist counties as practicable to acquire items of a capital nature appropriate to
modernize 911 systems and increase 911 effectiveness. The State 911 Coordination
Office, with advice from the 911 Advisory Committee, has established funding eligibility
for those capital items needed in a PSAP.

Statewide 911 System

The State 911 Coordination Office assures that 911 dialing is operational statewide through a
Next Generation 9-1-1 system which includes the Emergency Services IP Network (ESInet) that
handles all 911 traffic in Washington State. This highly reliable, secure, and geographically
redundant system of connections and services assures that a citizen’s 911 call flows from the
originating services provider to the PSAP serving the caller’s location. A complete system
upgrade based upon the National Emergency Number Association (NENA) i3 standards was
completed in July 2020. The core services of the system can support multiple media types (text,
images, video, etc.) for citizens to use when communicating with 911.The new system
incorporates enhanced cyber-security protections, the greatest amount of resilience and
redundancy possible, and new policy routing functions. The new policy routing functions allow
PSAPs a tremendous amount of flexibility in the routing of 911 calls between PSAPs during
emergencies, disasters, and events which limit a PSAP’s ability to take an increased number of
calls.

County Assistance
For FY2024 the State 911 Coordination Office will continue to use the priority system in WAC
118-66-050 for county assistance. Based on the rules in RCW 38.52 and WAC 118-66, the State

' The June revenue was not available at the time of this letter. This number includes DOR projected
revenue for June 2023.
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